Seminary Hill Association, Inc.
Monthly Board of Director’s Meeting
Thursday, 12 April 2018 at 7:30 PM
Parish House, Immanuel Church-on-the-Hill
[bookmark: _GoBack]3606 Seminary Road, Alexandria, VA

Announcements:  A little after 7:30 pm, President Jennings asked everyone to please sign in and noted no one has claimed a water bottle left at a previous meeting.  She said the City signed an agreement with Airbnb to collect lodging taxes and discussed the proposed slate for the City elections on November 6.

Police Report:  There was no report.  President Jennings noted that the RMS system is up and running and that the altercations at T. C. Williams High School this past week—fights and arrest—were not gang related.

Sheriff’s Report: Chief Pankey said it was that time of year for valor awards and information is listed on the Sheriff’s Web Site.

Candidates:  Two candidates for election to City Council were present—Matt Feely and Robert Ray—and provided a brief background as well as their plans if elected in November.

· Matt Feely wants to fix the City’s budget problems.  He said he is a ‘problem solver’ and wants to solve problems that come before the City Council.  He opined that City Council members don’t seem to support the concerns of the citizens.
· Robert Ray has a plan to better manage the Alexandria City Government—in particular, he wants an Inspector General position created within City Government.

Later, Jim Durham said it would be great to the all the candidate’s opinions on the issues.  Paul Judge said it was time to tell the candidates what we want vice what their plans are.

Program:  Draft of Long-Term Control Plan for Combined Sewer System explained by Jack Sullivan, SHA Area 5 representative.  He was a member of the Committee that has developed a plan to stop the pollution of the Potomac River now caused by Alexandria’s combined sewer system.  Details of the project are available on the City’s website; a 60-slide presentation.  The Committee recommends Option B+ that calls for building 2 ¼ miles of tunnels about 100’ below ground to take the sewage in the combined sewers to the Alexandria Renew facility where the contents will be processed to meet the demands of the Virginia State Government by 2029. The contract to build the tunnels and facility has not been awarded yet.  Today’s cost of handling sewage in Alexandria is about $356M and is expected to rise to $534M under the Option B+.  On average, a household’s cost will rise from $45-50 a month to $55-80.  There was considerable discussion concerning the proposed plan.

Minutes: The Minutes of the March Meeting were approved without edits or corrections.

Treasurer’s Report:  Joanne Lepanto was not present but reported we still have $30,533.82.

Area Reports:  Bill Goff, Area 2, discussed the situation associated with the renovation of the TCW athletic field and lights on the stadium; expect an application to be filed in September.  He noted that the Alexandria Times supports the position of no lights.  Dick Hobson, Area 3, appreciated the improvements on Vasser Road.  Jack Sullivan, Area 5, reported that several cars in the Ivanhoe Street/Place area were vandalized; someone stole money from unlocked cars.  REMINDER to all to keep your car doors locked even if it’s in your driveway or garage.  Paul Judge, Area 9, said Seminary Ridge Civic Association is holding a yard sale the last weekend in April ahead of the City’s annual planned trash pickup in May.  Joe Fischer, At Large, discussed an encounter he had with a 93-year-old female who was walking on Quaker Lane and appeared to be lost or confused.

Old Business:

Affordable housing at Fairlington Presbyterian Church—Babette Smith, a resident of Area 6, made several comments and provided an update but there hasn’t been much progress on the plan.  She presented a petition of over 200 people to the Mayor requesting neighborhood inclusion.

Central Alexandria Traffic Study—President Jennings signed a letter from SHA to the City agreeing with most of the recommendations affecting the SHA area. Jim Durham, At Large, a member of the Traffic Study, gave an update on the plan.

Redoing Fort Ward Wayside Signs—Tom Fulton, Area 6, gave an update.  Some citizens don’t like the new City putting the new signs in Fort Ward Park because it is an historical site.

New Business:

Karig Estates is still in the news; the Alexandria Times has an in-depth article recently.

Potomac Yard Metrorail Station continues to cost more and more; all citizens will eventually be taxed to pay for the overall project.

West End Candidates Forum is being planned to highlight West End issues to candidates.

SHA website data—President Jennings gave a brief on the number of users for the SHA website.

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:15 PM.

Richard Hayes, Recorder

Attendees: President Jennings, Carter Flemming, Dick Hayes, Bill Goff, Dick Hobson, Jack Sullivan, Tom Fulton, Jim Rowley, Frank Putzu, Paul Judge, Joe Fischer, Jim Durham, and David Gortner.

Others in Attendance: Chief Pankey, Robert Ray, Matt Feeley, Carolyn Griglione, William Wannisky, Babette Smith, and Kathy Burns.
